
Gary Ederer 
49 Mount Vernon Ave. 

Mount Vernon, NY 10550 
(914) 665-7707 

 
February 25, 2008 
 
Mr. Leonard S. Meyerson P.E. 
Westchester County Department of Health 
145 Huguenot Street, 7th Floor 
New Rochelle, NY 10801 
 
Re: Hen Island Rye, NY Site # 27 
 
Dear Mr. Meyerson: 
 
Per our conversation, we are submitting this letter to describe the work to be performed at 
the referenced location. 
 
The existing summer cottage has fallen into disrepair and is to be rebuilt per plans 
submitted to the City of Rye for municipal approval. The existing cottage had two 
bedrooms and was serviced by a composting toilet with two sinks and one shower tied 
into an existing grey water system. The existing grey water system shows no signs of past 
failure. 
 
The foot print of the cottage will remain the same with no increase in square footage, no 
increase in the number of bedrooms and no increase in plumbing fixtures. We intend to 
replace the removed composting toilet with a new incinerating toilet and tie the two new 
sinks and shower into the existing grey water system. 
 
Please contact me if you require any additional information. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
 
Gary Ederer 
 
Email CC:  Mr. Vincent Tamburro – Building Inspector City of Rye 
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